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 June  2015 

 

 

 
Commodore: Jim Test 

jtest@comcast.net  
Cell: 410-610-7012 

Vice Commodore: Greg Edwards  
edwards_greg28@msn.com   
Home: 703-507-8725 

Rear Commodore: Harriet Bean 
rbean@md.metrocast.net   
Cell:  (301) 862-2840 

Secretary: Sally Dressel 
sallydressel@aol.com 
Home:  240-237-8859 

Treasurer:  John Wittman 
John.wittman@comcast.net 
Cell: 703-675-4469 

Fleet Captain: Paul Altman 
rivahpra@yahoo.com  
Cell: (240) 463-6051 

Measurer: Liz Reisman 
Contact Jim Test  
Email shown above 

Trustee:  Charles OõBrien 
charles.obrien@gmail.com  
Cell: (301) 904-8931 

Trustee:  Brian Winsor 
bcwinsor11@gmail.com  
(240) 682-4557 

Trustee:  Marv Storey 
MTStorey@aol.com  
(301) 502-6054 

IPC: Paula Hajos  
phajos1@yahoo.com 
Cell: 240-432-5504 

 

 
 

June 5-7 -- Norfolk Harborfest 

June 6 -- Potomac River Poker Run 

June 7 -- Childrenôs Day on the Farm 

June 7-9  -- LôHermione travels from Yorktown 

to Mt. Vernon 

June 12-14 -- Potomac River Festival 

June 13 -- St. Maryôs Crab Festival 

June 13-14 -- Tall Ships at Cape Charles 

Festival  

June 19 -- St. Maryôs College River Concert 

Series 

June 19-21 -- Antique and Classic Boat 

Festival 

June 20 -- CYC Jimmmy Buffettt Party 

June 20 ð St. Maryôs Beer Festival 

June 20 ð Summer Sailstice 

June 20 ð Cobb Island Days 

June 26 -- St. Maryôs College River Concert 

Series 

June 26-27 --  Gwynnôs Island Festival 

June 27 --  Timôs Not-on-the-4th-of-July 

Fireworks 

June 27 -- Tilghman Island Seafood Festival 

June 27-28 -- Thunder on the Narrows 

July 17-19 ð PRYCA Float-In 

Oct 8-12 -- United States Sailboat Show 

Oct 15-18 -- United States PowerBoat Show 
 

  The Commodoreõs Bridge 
 

Thanks to all who 
helped make our Flag 
Raising Ceremony a 
success; it was a 
team effort.  The 
afternoon event was 

attended by about 60 people.  RC 
Harriet Bean put together the plan and 
organized the event, Trustee Charles 
OôBrien printed the program, Fleet 
Captain Paul Altman rigged the flags 
and directed the firing squad, Steward 
Martin Russell raised the Flags, and 
PC Chuck OôBrien, as emcee, kept it 
all running smoothly.  We had ten Past 
Commodores in attendance.  Ray, 
Wanda, and Tyler Mercure manned 
the grill for lunch after the ceremony. 
 

If you would like to co-host or 
participate in any of our future events 
contact Harriet Bean or the scheduled 
host and offer to help.  Our famous 
Oysterfest needs a leader and some 
volunteers.  Please remember to wear 
your nametags to our events.  It will 

help me from being embarrassed; I am 
the worst at recalling names. 
 

Measurer, Liz Riesman, has been 
granted a leave of absence from her 
duties by the Board.  PC Chuck 
OôBrien and other volunteers are 
assuming the Measurer duties.  If you 
have any Measurer business, slip 
requests, etc. contact me.  I will be 
working with Chuck to greet the 
transients.   Liz is on a long cruise that 
requires all her concentration and 
energy.  I wish her calm seas and fair 
winds. 
 

Commodoreôs Spotlight on the 2015 
Board of Trustees: 
 

Rear Commodore, Harriet Bean is the 
quiet, unassuming, force behind our 
successful events this year.  She 
started the year by putting together a 
team that worked many days during 
the winter to rearrange and clean-up 
the kitchen, storage room, and bar.  
Her enthusiasm and attention to detail 
are complimented by cheerful attitude 
and beautiful smile.  She knows she 
has a tough job and works hard to get 
it done.  When you see her, give her a 
hug and tell her what a great job she is 
doing. 
 

Lastly, I would like to remind everyone 
that fish remains and off-site 
construction debris should not be 
placed in the CYC dumpsters. 
 

Jim Test, Commodore. 
 

 

June 20, 2015 

Jimmmy Buffettt  Party  
5:00 pm Cocktails 
6:00 pm Dinner 

mailto:jtest@comcast.net
mailto:edwards_greg28@msn.com
mailto:rbean@md.metrocast.net
mailto:sallydressel@aol.com
mailto:John.wittman@comcast.net
mailto:rivahpra@yahoo.com
mailto:charles.obrien@gmail.com
mailto:bcwinsor11@gmail.com
mailto:MTStorey@aol.com
mailto:phajos1@yahoo.com
http://www.festevents.org/
http://www.timsrivershore.com/
http://www.jefpat.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2015/2015-06/hermione.com/2015
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2015/2015-06/hermione.com/2015
http://www.colonial-beach-virginia-attractions.com/
http://www.stmaryscrabfestival.com/
http://www.tallshipscapecharles.com/
http://www.tallshipscapecharles.com/
http://www.smcm.edu/riverconcert/schedule.html
http://www.smcm.edu/riverconcert/schedule.html
http://www.cbmm.org/
http://www.cbmm.org/
http://hsmcdigshistory.org/BeerFest/events.html
http://www.summersailstice.com/
http://www.smcm.edu/riverconcert/schedule.html
http://www.smcm.edu/riverconcert/schedule.html
http://www.smcm.edu/riverconcert/schedule.html
http://www.visitmathews.com/
http://www.timsrivershore.com/
http://www.timsrivershore.com/
http://www.tilghmanmd.com/
http://www.kentnarrowsracing.com/
http://www.kentnarrowsracing.com/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2015/2015-05/AnnapolisBoatShows.com
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2015/2015-05/AnnapolisBoatShows.com
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  Around the Grounds/  

Vice Commodore 
 

 Around the House and 

Grounds: 
 

CYC house and 

grounds are looking 

great!  The pool is open and the 

activity levels are high around the 

Club. Please continue to let us know if 

you see any need around the property. 
 

Now that we are nearly complete with 

taking care of the list of maintenance 

items pointed out in the inspection 

report for the Clubhouse we will look at 

where we are against budget, and 

begin to consider other projects. For 

example, Kitchen remodeling, replace 

floors and carpets in Clubhouse, 

updating bathrooms and new docks 

lights are all under consideration. We 

are in the process of getting an 

electrical assessment/estimate for the 

Clubhouse electrical wiring and will 

continue to collaborate with the 

membership on upcoming potential 

projects.  
 

Payments are being received and 

reservations being confirmed for the 

Clubhouse rooms and Cottage #5 

rentals. The 2015 calendar on the CYC 

Web Site (www.cycchesapeake.com) 

will be updated periodically by John 

Carey to reflect 2015 reservations. 
 

Please keep in mind Cottage #5 and 

the Clubhouse rooms are for rent by 

CYC Members only. If you have plans 

to have a guest at CYC please let us 

know and we will work with you to 

processes your request. 
 

Reservation requests should be 

emailed to me at 

Edwards_Greg28@msn.com. After we 

verify availability and collect the rental 

payment then reservation information 

is passed on to John Carey who will 

post it on our Website. The reservation 

is not officially scheduled until the 

check made out to CYC is received at; 
 

Greg Edwards 

7114 Camp Alger Ave. 

Falls Church, VA 22042 
 

Clubhouse and Room Rates; 

Bean Room Rental        $150/ day 

   Cottage #5   $65/ night    $400/ week 

   # 5 Supplemental Pet Fee  $10 /night 

Commodoreôs Room #1        $55 /night 

V Commodoreôs Room #2     $50 /night 

R Commodoreôs Room #3     $40 /night 

NOTE: Check-In 2PM, Check-out 

12:00 PM when necessary. 

Member/renter is responsible for 

cleaning upon check-out.   
 

See you at the Club. 
Greg Edwards, Vice Commodore 
 

     CYC Events/  

Rear Commodore 

 WOW!  Membership 
did it again.  The Flag 
Raising and Blessing 
of the Fleet event was 
well attended by our 

members and guests.  The most we 
have seen at Corinthian in a long time. 
   
There are many to thank for this 
memorable day. Ray and Tyler 
Mercure and Wanda Trossbach 
cooked lunch until all the burgers and 
hot dogs were gone.  The Bean Room 
and bar area was tastefully decorated 
in Memorial Day colors of red, white 

and blue.  All designed and 
coordinated by Jan Orr and Gary 
Sacks.  Meg Tolzman, Barbara Walter 
and Jan Orr prepared the appetizers 
for the cocktail hour.  Then came the 
dinner prepared by our friends Bill, Van 
and Ray from ñWhen Pigs Fly Bar B 
Qò.  Eighty nine of us enjoyed their 
home prepared meal. 
 

A big thank you goes out to all those 
who are always willing to lend a 
helping hand wherever they can to 
make the events enjoyable. 
 

Next month Brian Winsor, Mary 
Johnston, Terri and Greg Edwards are 
bringing us Burgers in Paradise with a 
Jimmy Buffett theme.  Plan to attend in 
your Key West attire and parrot head 
hats.  Fun and games with Jimmy 
Buffett trivia and lip sync contest 
signing Jimmy Buffett songs.  See the 
attached flyer for all the fun details. 
 

Mark your calendars for two more 
Summer events at CYC.  On July 18th 
there will be a Luau.  On August 15th 
the annual crab feast will be held.  
Make plans to attend. 
 

Harriet Bean, Rear Commodore 
 

  Cruisinõ  

Fleet Captain 
 

Corinthian's first cruise 
to Somers Cove 
Marina in "The crab 
capitol of the world".  
 

Crisfield, Maryland, was, to say the 
least, quite the adventure. The weather 
was ablowing and our fleet got a shake 
down for certain.  We had six boats 
that made the trip to include the 
Edwards on Knot To Worry, the 
Deming's on Brigantine, the Storey's 
on Osprey, the Cipriotti's on Dynamic 
C, David Fuchs and Jackie on 
Jacqueline and last but not least on 

http://www.cycchesapeake.com/
mailto:Edwards_Greg28@msn.com
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one engine, yours truly, Captain Wind 
with Christy, Emily and Brian on 
Vagabond. 
 

We enjoyed cocktails in the pavilion 
just outside of the museum and then 
dinner at the Chesapeake Crab House 
and Tiki Bar. I want to thank everyone 
for a fun but salty cruise.  Stay tuned 
for trip details to Cobb Island June 27th 
 

Paul Altman, Fleet Captain 
 

  Dollars and Cents/  

Treasurer 
 

Hello to all 
Corinthians ï  
 

The bank 
accounts as of 
5/21/15   are as 
follows: 

Operating Account $NNNNNN 
Heritage Account $NNNNNN 
Entertainment Account $NNNNNN 
Trust Account  $NNNNNN    

(Approximate -  Chuck Cipriotti) 
 

Taxes ð  
The tax returns for Federal, State and 
State Personal Property Tax have 
been filed.  All were due May 15th.  
This year we owed a small amount due 
to revenue from non-members  (mostly 
transient slip rentals).  These are 
taxable.  We try to offset the revenue 
by allocating certain expenses that are 
related to these slip rentals.  Last year 
the math worked out to no tax.  This 
year we show a net taxable revenue of 
$NNNNN resulting in a tax of $NNNN 
to the State of Maryland and $NNNN 
to the Federal Government.  With the 
raise in the transient slip fees that we 
are charging this year, the percentage 
of non-member revenue as a part of 
the whole will probably be greater, 
which will allow us to allocate more of 
our expenses against it. This, I predict, 
will result in little or no tax next year.  
 

The Balance Sheet ï  
Jim Estep asked me if we could see a 
balance sheet on the yacht club.  This 
is a good request as it shows a picture 
of the financial stability of the club at a 
particular point in time.  Our balance 
sheet appears on our Personal 
Property Tax return.  Under separate 
attachment I have included a copy of 
this statement.  There are two 
columns, one for the beginning of 2014 
and one for the end. At the beginning it 
shows $NNNNNN in cash and at the 
end $NNNNN.  This is due to the 
money paid out for the clubhouse 
renovation and a $NNNN transfer to 
the Trust Fund which is represented by 
the category ñMarketable Securitiesò.  
The Marketable Securities entry is 
higher by year end by about 
$NNNNNN.  This difference is due to 
the transfer mentioned above, 
additional contributions under the 
Commodoreôs Capital Fund and 
growth of the Trust Account 
Investment.    Looking at the Total 
Assets midway down the page, one 
can see that they have grown by 
$NNNNN over the year, not bad 
considering the significant money 
spent on the renovation.  You can also 
see the decrease in the amount owed 
on the Mortgage.  This sheet can be 
rather confusing to read due to the 
format required by the State of 
Maryland.  Please contact me if you 
have any questions.  
 

Enough talk about money.  Its 
summer.  Letôs get out on our boats! 
 

John Wittman, Treasurer  
  

  Membership/Secretary 
 

This past month CYC 
renewed its 
membership with the 
St. Maryôs Chamber of 
Commerce. The dues 

are $200 per year. Being a member of 

the Chamber does bring benefits. It 
provides CYC the ability to network 
local business leaders and their 
representatives at variety of settings. 
 

On Wednesday, May 13th, Measurer 
Reisman and I attended the St. Maryôs 
Chamber of Commerce annual awards 
luncheon.  This was a business 
luncheon. The Chamber recognized 
businesses that have impacted St. 
Maryôs County. The businesses are 
selected for their corporate size, 
growth, sustainability and community 
involvement.  Liz and I had interesting 
conversations with several local 
business owners, bankers, the staff 
and director St. Maryôs County Library 
along with a local politician.  
 

Wednesday, May20th, attended the 
Tourism Industry-Wide Meeting. A two 
hour meeting co-sponsored by the 
Maryland Department to Tourism and 
the Chamber of Commerce to provide 
an update on the efforts to enhance 
the tourism industry in the county. The 
tourism industry is slowly gaining some 
ground after slipping the past few 
years. This is reflected in the sales and 
use revenue tax by the lodging 
business and the restaurant industry. 
This is good news; people are coming 
to the county dining and needing to 
stay over! Does this have immediate 
impact for CYC? The answer is no. 
What is happening is that a 
representative of CYC is present, 
joining in the open forum discussions 
and subtly marketing CYC. It is 
important to know what is happening 
with the local economy, the impact of 
businesses whether they are small, 
moderate or large in size. Who is 
moving in as compared to who is 
moving out? A possible move in is 
Harris Teeter. This is a good thing, a 
large food store chain. A deal is not 
signed yet but is under consideration. 
 

Look for Corinthianôs ad in PropTalk. 
CYC has an ad in the marketplace 
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classifieds section. It will run for 3 
months. PC Tom Shier continues to 
assist with having CYC in the Craigôs 
List boating section to spark interest. 
CYC has a framed ad in the Chamber 
of Commerce monthly newsletter for 
the next 10 months.  
 

Please keep the following in your 
thoughts and on your prayer list, 
Carolyn Waesche, PC Tom Martin, 
Judy Ryland, Liz, Reisman and Julie 
Shier. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
Sally Dressel, Secretary, CYC 
 

 
 

Several CYC families continue to need 
your thoughtful support:  Elizabeth 
Marcoux, John and Pat Krisko. Bud 
and Nancy Schatz continue to need 
your support.  Carolyn Waesche 
continues her physical therapy for 
knee replacement. Carolyn would 
welcome get well cards and 
encouraging words to help her 
progress. 
 

Mrs. Earl Waesche 

819 Midship Court 

Annapolis, MD  21401 
 

P/C Tom Martin is recovering from hip 
replacement surgery, and would also 
appreciate correspondence and good 
wishes.  We learned that Chuck Clark 
is also under the weather with heart 
issues.   

 

Judy Ryland and Julie Shier contracted 
pneumonia, and are on the mend.  
Letôs hope for a speedy recovery. 
 

Please give your prayers and support 
to Caroline Anderson and her son Ben, 
friend of Bob Ricketts.  Ben was 
injured in a motorcycle accident and is 
hopefully on the road to recovery. 
 

CYCôs Board and members offer their 
support to Liz Reisman, as she 

addresses a health issue.  Please 
keep her in your thoughts and prayers.  
The Board is also going to ñpick up the 
slackò while Liz is tackling her health, 
and would welcome additional help in 
the interim.  Great job on the 2015 
Directories as well ï Thank you Liz! 
 

  Around the Docks  

(Measurer)  
 

Boating Season Has 

Arrived 

Things are looking good.  
We had a bunch of boats 

go out over Memorial Day weekend, 
Six went to Crisfield and several others 
went out but stayed in the area. 
 

FLOAT-IN SCHEDULE 
Great Harbour Trawler Association ï 
June 17 & 18 (9 boats with several 
coming in early) 
Occoquan member -  Aug 1 (2 boats) 
Southern Maryland Sailing Assn. ï 
Aug 8 (10 sailboats) 
Colonial Yacht Club ï August 14 & 15 
(probably 6 boats & Crabfeast) 
Occoquan Yacht Club ï Sep 5 & 6 
 

SLIP ASSIGNMENT 
There have been no new requests for 
slips this month. 
 

SLIPS AVAILABLE  
See the updated dock diagram on the 
bulletin board. 
 

Covered Slips  Open Slips  

A3 ï 50ft x 18ft  D2 ï 30ft x 16ft 

A6 ï 40ft x 18ft D3 ï 30ft x 16ft 

A7 -- 50ft x 18ft  D4 ï 30ft x 12ft 

A13 ï 50ft x 18ft   

A17 ï 50ft x 18ft  
  

B3 ï 40ft x 16ft E1 ï 30ft x 12ft 

B5 ï 40ft x 16ft  E2 ï 30ft x 12ft 

B6 ï 35ft x 16ft  E3 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B10 ï 35ft x 16ft  E4 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B11 ï 40ft x 16ft  E7 ï 60ft x 23ft 

B14 ï 35ft x 16ft  E8 ï 60ft x 23ft 

B15 ï 40ft x 16ft  E9 ï 60ft x 25ft 

B16 ï 35ft x 16ft  E10- 60ft x 25ft 

  

C1 ï 40ft x 18ft  F1 ï 30ft x 15ft 

C4 ï 40ft x 20ft   F2 ï 30ft x 15ft 

C5 ï 40ft x 16ft  

C8 ï 40ft x 16ft  
 

Slip requests must be in writing (email 
is fine) and assignments require the 
Board of Trusteesô approval and are 
based on seniority. 
 

Looking forward to a great cruising 
season, 

Liz Reisman, Measurer 

 

       
 

Kathy Houchen 2 June 

Karen Kaufmann 8 June 

Cheryl DeSoto 8 June 

Janie Murrell 23 June 

Tilghman ñTimò  OôNeill 24 June 

Brian Winsor 24 June 

Donna Boetig 28 June 

P/C Tom Shier 29 June 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Word is out that Paul Altman now likes 
to cruise at 8 kts. Ask him why. 
 

Check out the Wittmanôs new boat. 
 

Donôt miss the great looking new door 
mats at the clubhouse entrances; 
thanks to Greg and Terri Edwards.  
Check with them about getting one for 
your boat. 
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Congratulations to our own!  Carly 
Kaufmann and Emily Altman both 
graduated from the 175 years old St. 
Maryôs College on May 16th.  Carly 
graduated in Economics, Emily with a 
double major in Physics and 
Mathematics.  Best wishes to you both.  
You have made us all very proud. 
 
 

 
Paul, Brian, Emily and Amy Altman 

 

Don Foster goes on a fishing 

expedition and his catch of the day: 

 

 
 

 
From Chesapeake Bay Magazine, 

Onboard Rx, Onboard items to have to 

prevent disasters: 

Quick-set Underwater Epoxy 
Mosquito Netting 
Spare Prop 
Drift Sock 
Tool Kit 
Spark Plugs 
Duct Tape and WD40 
Knife 
Vise-Grips 
Battery-Powered Pump 
Portable Jumpstarter 
Portable Cell-Phone charger 
Engine Manual 
Chemical Light Sticks (red and 

green) 
Charting App 
Snorkel Mask 
Anchor Kellet 
 

Kid Friendly-resorts: 

Mears Great Oak Landing 
Tides Inn 
Herrington Harbour South 
Kingsmill Resort 

 

 
 

1. No life guard on duty. 
2. All persons using the pool do so at 
their own risk. 
3. Pool use is limited to members and 
their guests. 
4. Children under twelve must be 
accompanied by a responsible adult at all 
times. 
5. Infants must have waterproof covering 
over diaper. 
6. Running and rough playing of any sort 

are prohibited in pool area. 
7. Persons with open sores or wearing 
bandages are not permitted in the pool. 
8. Use of pool when no one else is 
present is not permitted. 
9. Glass is not permitted inside pool 
fence. 
10. Pets are not permitted inside pool 
fence. 
11. Last member using the pool must lock 
both gates. 
12. Normal pool hours: noon to dusk, or 
at operator's discretion. 
 

 

Dave Fuchs & Don Foster joined us May 
3rd with success ! 
  

Trolling is still the best way to go to catch 
the rockfish.  Many of these are less than 
the 20 inch minimum size we are keeping 
about 33% of what  is landed.  Very slow 
trolling speed 1.8-2.0 knots with 6 inch 
shads and small buck tail heads almost on 
the bottom has worked best for me. These 
fish appear to be steadily heading up the 
river so I would suspect Buoy 10 would be 
an ideal place in shallow water. 
  

Croakers are making their move.  The 
Boys Camp, Ragged Point, Oyster Reef at 
Point Lookout and the Woodrow Wilson 
Bridge at Hog Island are all producing 
along with some white perch at the Upper 
Camp and the Tavern at Coles Point. 
  

A few Bluefish have been caught and spot 
are showing in the nets 
  

AS SURE AS THE SUN RISES IN THE 
EAST, THERE WILL BE FISH TO CATCH 
TOMORROW ABOARD THE MARICA II ! 
 

Capt. Gary 
www.maricaii.com 
301 872 5506 
301 904 3670 
 

For specific information on fishing in 
the Potomac River and its tributaries: 

http://www.prfc.us/  

Is it a Keeper? 

 

http://www.mearsgreatoaklanding.com/
http://www.tidesinn.com/
http://www.herringtonharbour.com/
http://www.kingsmillresort.com/
http://www.prfc.us/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2015/2015-06/mrc.virginia.gov/mobile
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Want to own a real sweetheart that's a 
joy to both sail and look at? My 1976 
Cape Dory Typhoon, Carib Breeze, 
could be yours for only $4,300. At 
nearly 40 years old you won't find a 
nicer one. There's no motor (it's a 
sailboat!), nor trailer but she's in a 
landslip and ready for spring. I'll 
commission and rig her in the spring 
and even provide lessons for the non-
sailor! Contact Chuck at 301-481-6669 
or krogen42@gmail.com. 
 

 
Carib Breeze 

 

   
 

Active Captain 

Chesapeake Bay Yacht Clubs Association 

Potomac River Guide 

Potomac River Yacht Clubs Association 

Oyster Restoration Programs 

US Coast Guard Boating  

US Marine Sanctuaries 

Working Waterman Tours 

Patuxent River Sail and Power Squadron 

Crab Decks and Tiki Bars 

XTide 

NOAA Tide Info 

AyeTides 

Tides & Currents 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Pool Opens for the summer! 

 

 
Poolside Camaraderie 

 

 
2015 CYC Board of Trustees 

 

 
P/C Chuck OôBrien as Master of 

Ceremonies 

 
Commodore Test Address 

 

 
P/C Dolores Derrington gives the 

Benediction 

 

 
Sea Scouts Color Guard 

 

 
VC Greg Edwards and CC Jim Test 

mailto:krogen42@gmail.com
http://www.activecaptain.com/
http://www.cbyca.org/
http://www.cbyca.org/
http://www.riverexplorer.com/
http://potomacriveryachtclubs.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2015/2015-01/cbf.org/oysters
http://www.uscgboating.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2014/2014-12/Sanctuaries.noaa.gov
http://www.watermenheritagetours.org/
http://www.usps.org/localusps/patuxent/
http://crabdecksandtikibars.com/
http://www.flaterco.com/xtide
http://co-ops.nos.noaa.gov/faq4.html
http://ayetides.com/
http://www.amazon.com/Flytomap-Tides-Currents/dp/B008RWOCQ6
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Tyler and Ray grill the Hamburgers and 

Hot Dogs 

 
Greg Edwards fixinô his burger, Wanda 

helping out 

 
Bill Oehlback and Crew 

 

 
Rev. Giovanoni Blesses Boats in the 

Creek 

 

 
CYC ñFiring Squadò:  Tyler Mercure, Reed 

Carey, Katie Rhoads, Tapp Rhoads 

 
CYC Steward, Martin Russell Raises the 

Flags once again! 

 

 
CYC Burgee going up!  

 

 
Picnic table Camaraderie 

 

 
Lunch on the picnic tables 

 

 
Commodore Test and Cathy Schrader get 

ñAfterglowò blessed 

 
Trailer Boats get equal treatment and blessing 

 


